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AMO INTERNS RETURN
The Archives & Museum of 

Optometry welcomes back our 
University of Missouri-St. Louis 
interns, Sophie Grus and Brittany 
Golden, for their second and final 
year working with Optometry 
Cares. In 2013, the AMO became 
a designated site for the UMSL 
program which awards graduates 
with a Master of Arts in History 
with a concentration in Museum 
Studies. Since starting in 
September of 2016, Sophie and 

Brittany have catalogued more than 10,000 photographs 
and inventoried more than 1,500 objects in the repository. 
Read about their conservation work with our panoramic 
photographs in this issue.

ARCHIVES MOVE: THE AOA 
RECORDS RETURN TO AOA HQ

This September we recommence our survey and move of 
the Archives & Museum of Optometry collections back to 
the AOA Headquarters in St. Louis. Boxes of AOA records will 
be moved back to the Archives in batches so that we can 
consolidate the holdings into new housing. We anticipate 
this work will go on throughout the fall and winter of 2017-
2018. Reference services and research will be suspended or 
restricted until the move is complete.

INTERVIEW WITH DR. DAVID 
FERRIS AVAILABLE AT 
STORYCORPS.ME

Did you miss us at Optometry’s Meeting® in Washington, 
D.C.? The OHS Annual Business Meeting was well attended on 
Thursday, June 22, 2017 at the Washington Marriott Marquis. 
After the meeting, attendees were invited to listen to an 
interview with Dr. David Ferris by a New England College of 
Optometry Student. If you would like to hear the interview, 
visit the OHS page on the Optometry Cares webpage (www.
aoafoundation.org/ohs) and find the link to our StoryCorps.
me account. Dr. Ferris’ interview is listed under our “favorites.”

OHS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
ELECTIONS 

The OHS is now 
accepting nominations 
for the 2018 Advisory 
Committee. To submit 
a nomination form, visit 
www.aoafoundation.org/
ohs/. All nominations 
must be submitted by 
5:00 p.m. on Thursday, 
November 30, 2017. If you 
have any questions, email 
us at amo@aoa.org.

In December 2017, Dr. 
Bill Sharpton will step down from the committee after serving 
a four-year term. We would like to thank him for his service to 
the OHS and for his work on increasing student membership. 

NEWS

House of Delegates Proceedings 1898-2012 Staged for Moving from 
Off-Site Storage
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